SAC10-MID/11 
[SAC09-ANN/14]

ALCTS Subject Analysis Committee

Subcommittee on FAST

Minutes

January 7, 2011 – 4:00 – 5:30 pm, San Diego Marriott Hotel, Coronado
        Members present: Jimmie Lundgren, Chair; Sherman Clarke, Stephen Hearn, John Meyer, Arlene Taylor and Ed O’Neill (OCLC liaison). Guests: Lois Chan, Diane Hillmann, Rhonda Marker, Suzanne Pilsk, Julianne Beall, Judy Jeng, Tami Morse McGill, Karen Anderson, and Yin Zhang. 

        The SAC Subcommittee on FAST met on Friday. Ed O’Neill from OCLC gave the subcommittee an update on the FAST developments since Annual. Ed O’Neill asked the group for overall comments on how well FAST is working and on how it might be improved. He also answered some questions from the Subcommittee. The documentation for using FAST is in really good shape now that the book, “FAST: Faceted Application of Subject Terminology Principles and Application,” by Lois Mai Chan and Edward T. O’Neill has been published. 
This discussion was followed by a brief demonstration by Ed of MapFAST. This application allows the user to put a geographic place that appears in an authority record into cartographic context. It also can do this for places that may not appear in authority records, such as the rural township of Louise, Florida. In this instance the area surrounding Louise is displayed even though Louise itself is not identified on the map. 
The Subcommittee considered their charge: “To explore the issues related to the implementation of the Faceted Application of Subject Terminology (FAST) subject heading schema and advise on (1) the scope and suitability of the FAST vocabulary and syntax, (2) the FAST use of the MARC21 authority format, (3) adequacy of the FAST documentation, and (4) other relevant topics relating to the continuing development, maintenance, and implementation of FAST,” arriving at a consensus that the work of the group is in a good stage of completion. One more meeting of the Subcommittee will be held at ALA Annual in New Orleans. 
The group also spoke about the petition to form an interest group of the Cataloging & Classification Section of ALCTS named the Faceted Subject Access Interest Group, and many of those present signed the petition. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jimmie Lundgren, Chair

SAC Subcommittee on FAST

